
3g «c[) oc[) 
UNCLASSIFIED 

UNCLASSIFIED 

RELEASED IN FULL 
Yvette M Wong 09/30/2004 04:29:22 PM From DB/Inbox: Yvette M Wong 

Cable Text: 
TED8165 
ORIGIN 10-00 

INFO LOG-00 	AID-00 	UTED-00 VC-00 	H-00 	TEDE-00 L-00 
VCE-00 	OIC-00 	OIG-00 	NIMA-00 PA-00 	PER-00 	SP-00 
SS-00 	FMP-00 	PRM-00 	DRL-00 	SAS-00 	/000R 

211314 
SOURCE: CBLEXCLS.003485 
DRAFTED BY: IO/SHA:DAUBE/WENTWORTH -- 09/30/2004 736-7792 
APPROVED BY: IO:MLAGON 
L/HRR:RHARRIS 
DRL:AMCKEE 
NSC:SHODGKINSON 
IO/SHA:WLUCAS 
DESIRED DISTRIBUTION: 
IO, /0/SHA, LINER, DRL 

69C343 301310Z /38 
0 P 3013042 SEP 04 
FM SECSTATE HASHDC 
TO USMISSION GENEVA IMMEDIATE 
INFO USMISSION USUN NEW YORK PRIORITY 
WHITE HOUSE WASHDC PRIORITY 8639 

UNCLAS STATE 211314 

E.O. 12958: N/A 
TAGS: PHUM 
SUBJECT: CAT: LETTER TO COMMITTEE AGAINST TORTURE 

1. (U) Following in para 2 below is the text of a letter to 
the Chairperson of the Committee against Torture for 
signature by Ambassador Moley. Mission is requested to 
deliver the text at the earliest opportunity. 

2. (U) Begin text. 

Mr. Fernanco Menedez 
Chairperson of the Committee Against Torture 
Geneva 

I am pleased to respond to your letter of May 21 2004, which 
expressed your hope that the Government of the United States 
would submit its second periodic report on the Convention 
Against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading 
Treatment or Punishment by October 1, 2004, so that the 
Committee could expeditiously consider this submission.' 
While the United States has been working with great energy in 
preparing the report in the months since it received your 
letter, my government felt it appropriate to wait in 
responding until it has a clearer idea of when it would be 
able to provide that submission. 

As you know, the preparation of a comprehensive submission of 
the sort contemplated in Article 19 of the Convention Against 
Torture is a large and complex undertaking. The United 
States has worked industriously to collect the information 
needed for its report and to write its submission based on 
all of these materials. While this process has taken longer 
than the United States or the Committee would have hoped, we 
will make every effort to have a report ready for submission 
in 2004, we hope by the time of the Committee's November 
meeting. 

Please be assured that the United States regards this report 
as a matter of great seriousness and urgency, and that we are 
continuing to expend the necessary time and energy to make 
its submission thorough and rigorous. We appreciate the 
Committee's understanding in this regard and look forward to 
working with ycu and the Committee on this matter. 
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